MINUTES OF BOARD RETREAT HELD
October 21, 2015

The Board Retreat of the West Windsor-Plainsboro Board of Education was called to order by Board
President Fleres at 6:15 p.m. in the multipurpose room at the Central Office. The following Board
members were present:

Mr. Anthony Fleres Ms. Michele Kaish Mr. Scott Powell
Ms. Louisa Ho Ms. Dana Krug

Board members Cheng, Juliana, Zhang and Zhong were absent. Present also were: Dr. David
Aderhold, Superintendent of Schools; Mr. Larry Shanok, Assistant Superintendent for Finance/Board
Secretary; Mr. Martin Smith, Assistant Superintendent, Curriculum & Instruction; Mr. Gerard Dalton,
Assistant Superintendent, Pupil Services/Planning and Mr. Russ Schumacher, Special Assistant Labor
Relations.

CONVENE

In accordance with the State’s Sunshine Law, adequate notice of this meeting was provided by
mailing a notice of the time, date, location and, to the extent known, the agenda of this meeting to the
PRINCETON PACKET, THE TIMES, THE TRENTONIAN, THE HOME NEWS TRIBUNE, AND
WEST WINDSOR and PLAINSBORO PUBLIC LIBRARIES. Copies of the notice have also been
posted in the board office and filed with Plainsboro’s and West Windsor’s township clerks and in
each of the district schools.

PUBLIC COMMENT

No members of the public were present.

RECOMMENDATION TO ENTER INTO CLOSED EXECUTIVE SESSION

Motion for Closed Session

Mr. Fleres noted that tonight’s topic is a closed session topic: negotiation preparation for the
WWPEA contract cycle.

Upon motion by Mr. Powell, seconded by Ms. Krug, and by unanimous voice vote the board moved
into closed session at 6:16 p.m.

Mr. Cheng arrived at 6:32 p.m. Ms. Juliana arrived at 7:26 p.m. Mr. Zhong arrived at 9:46 p.m.

Upon motion by Mr. Powell, seconded by Ms. Krug, and by unanimous voice vote, the meeting
reconvened to open session at 10:31 p.m. and immediately adjourned.

Codhasl

Prepared by: Larry Shanok; Board Secretary

Kathleen M. Bertram




